
 

 
 

United Nations Activity Report 
 

 

This was the third of four Civil Society Conference Town Hall planning meetings hosted by the United 

Nations Non-Governmental Organization Executive Committee on 18 July 2019. 

 

 

Report Submitted by Pennie Sessler Branden, Sigma United Nations Liaison 

This meeting reviewed conference planning details and the Outcomes Statement for the conference. Per 

Bruce Knotts, Chair, NGO Executive Committee, “This conference will be a percolator where new ideas 

come from [for civil society and the globe].” 

Listeners were asked to review the outcomes document and give feedback by 6 August 2019. 

This Civil Society Conference, at which Sigma will host a workshop, is the first outside of New York and 

set in Salt Lake City, Utah. There we hope to further show examples of how the world can work together 

in harmony to improve the lives of all its citizens.  
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